
Attention: Adam Susko

Dear Adam, 

Development Application No. Mod2022/0289 
Description: Modification of Development Consent DA2018/1654 granted for Demolition works and 
Construction of a new aged care facility including underground parking 
Address: 181 Forest Way BELROSE 

Reference is made to the proposed development at the above area and Aboriginal heritage.

No sites are recorded in the current development area although landscape features are present, particularly in 
the eastern part of the lot, that could have surviving unrecorded Aboriginal sites. An Aboriginal archaeological 
heritage due diligence report has been prepared for the proposal (Dominic Steele Consulting Archaeology, 29 
June 2018). No Aboriginal sites or areas of potential were identified. The Aboriginal Heritage Office has review 
the report and supports the recommendations.

As such, the Aboriginal Heritage Office considers that there are no Aboriginal heritage issues for the proposed 
development.

Under the National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974 (NPW Act) all Aboriginal objects are protected. Should any 
Aboriginal Cultural Heritage items be uncovered during earthworks, works should cease in the area and the 
Aboriginal Heritage Office assess the finds. Under Section 89a of the NPW Act should the objects be found to be 
Aboriginal, Heritage NSW and the Metropolitan Local Aboriginal Land Council (MLALC) should be contacted.

Susan Whitby
Aboriginal Heritage Officer
Aboriginal Heritage Office
t m 0435 643 205 
susan.whitby@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
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